
Dear Parents, 

It’s the time of year when the school is resounding to the sounds of Harvest songs as the Phase 1 and 2 
children practise their songs for the Phase 1 performances at 9.00am and 2.30 pm next Thursday (18th     
October) and the Phase 2 performance on Friday (19th) at 9.00 am. It sounds wonderful so parents are in for 
a treat! 

Earlier in the week we sent out a Parentmail reminding everyone that we are supporting Epsom Foodbank 
as part of our Harvest Celebrations, so if you are out shopping at the weekend and would like to contribute 
items to be passed on to the Foodbank contributions will be greatly appreciated. Look out later in the    
newsletter for the list of items the Foodbank have advised us are the most needed. Please also come along 
to the Phase 3 Harvest Fair after school on Thursday next week (18th October) as there will be small items 
and snacks prepared  by the children available to buy for a small charge. It is always a fun event, and     
children from across the school really enjoy it. Proceeds will go to the Foodbank too.  

You may have noticed in the media that Wednesday 
10th October was World Mental Health Awareness 
Day. This coincided with our work on resilience and 
managing big emotions in the Power Thoughts      
Workshops run by Natalie Costa this week. The     

feedback from the children and staff, who all observed the sessions, has been 
very positive and we are looking forward to the next sessions in the Spring and       
Summer terms. In today’s high paced society, placing increasing emotional    
demands on us all, it is important that we are all aware of our mental health and simple strategies we can 
use. 

Year 4 entertained their parents to a whistle stop tour of their Sayers Croft adventures with a celebratory 
Sayers Croft assembly on Thursday morning. It was clear to see what an amazing time they all had and the 
photos gave the parents a glimpse into what a wonderful opportunity it was for all the children to spread 
their wings, gain independence and most of all have brilliant fun. Thank you to the Year 4 team for making 
the trip so memorable and planning such a lovely assembly. 

On Wednesday evening we invited the parents of children in Reception to the Early Years Curriculum 
evening where Mrs Greenacre and Miss Egan spent time discussing how the Early Years setting is run, the 
curriculum is organised and parents can support their children in their first year at school. I am sure those 
parents who came along would agree it was very informative and will join me in thanking Mrs Greenacre 
and Miss Egan for giving up their time at the end of a very busy day. 

Finally, I would like to thank the Friends of Southfield Park for organising the Quiz night this evening and 
am sure everyone who goes along will have a great time, and please see the note later on about pink        
accessories for Friday! 

 

Kind Regards 

Kate Gee. 
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Tweet of the Week 
 

Follow us on   

@Southfield_Park 

A pinch of glitter for your thoughts, 

A pinch of glitter for your feelings 

& a pinch of glitter for your actions 

Equals: Bottles of Super Powers 



Attendance this week 

Sparky says “well done!” to Shakespeare Class, 
who had the best attendance this week with 

98.3%, and to Britten, Goldsworthy,            
Nightingale, Redgrave and Newton,  Classes, 

who also had high attendance this week! 

Wear it Pink next Friday 
Some of our of children have asked if Southfield Park can support the Wear it Pink campaign which raises 
money for Breast Cancer Research. Cancer is a disease which affects so many families, and we are proud 
to be helping raising money to help combat it, so it would be great if everyone can wear a pink accessory 
on Friday 19th, next week—maybe a hairband or glasses or perhaps a tie; the options are endless! 

Donations are entirely voluntary, and any money collected will go straight to the charity. 
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Anti-Bullying Newsletter #1 
 

At Southfield Park, we are very proud of our anti-bullying ambassadors and the role they play in 
our school. Our  anti- bullying ambassadors help others to enjoy school, help to teach others that 
we do not accept bullying, look out for others and work to make sure there is no bullying at    
Southfield Park.  

 

Our Anti-Bullying Ambassadors:  

Year 1: Dolcie Cornell and Poppy Willoughby 

Year 2: Hugo Dallison and Ella Nicholls 

Year 3: India Reis and Lily Knight 

Year 4: Rosie McDonald and Ruby Hall 

Year 5: Kitty Yeld and Daniel Christer 

Year 6: Isabelle Tucker and Jack Winder 

 

So far this term, our anti-bullying ambassadors have been working hard to update their child-
friendly anti-bullying policy (see below).  

 

They have also supported me in writing a parent-friendly anti-bullying leaflet, which is available 
now via our school website. Please also look out for this new leaflet at our Parent Consultation 
Meetings later on this term – we hope that you will find it to be useful and we would love to have 
your feedback so that we can, with your contributions, improve it even further.  

I have also added details of organisations that can offer support with regards to anti-bullying on our 
school website which you can find in the anti-bullying area - under the ‘Safeguarding’ tab or       
alternatively you can follow the link below: 

http://www.southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/anti-bullying-leaflet-for-children       PTO... 

http://www.southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/anti-bullying-leaflet-for-children


This year, I want to develop our anti-bullying partnership 
further and would love to hear from you if you would like 
to get involved. As a member of our partnership, you 
would be invited to attend termly meetings, with myself, 
Neil Davies (one of our school governors) and our Year 6 
anti-bullying ambassadors, to reflect upon what we are 

doing well in terms of anti-bullying here at school and what we could do even better. If this is 
something you would be interested in, please let us know by on paper or by email…....   

I hope that you will please consider getting involved, as together we can achieve so much more.   

Kind regards, 

Miss Gilby 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Anti-Bullying Partnership Form 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Contact Number: _______________________________________________________________ 

Email address: _________________________________________________________________ 

Or email this information to: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

Harvest Celebrations 
Remember that next week we are celebrating Harvest throughout the school with the following events: 

Thursday 18th October 

Phase 1 (Reception & Y1) Harvest Assembly  

9am Year 1 parents to watch 

2.30pm Reception parents to watch 

 
      Thursday 18th October 

 Phase 3 (Y4-Y6) Harvest Fair 

 3-3.45pm Infant Playground 

 

           Friday 19th October 

        Phase 2 (Y2-Y3) Harvest Assembly 

          9am, Y2 and Y3 parents to watch 

 

Hopefully you will have seen the email which came out this week explaining that we will be collecting 
donations up until Friday morning which will go to Epsom & Ewell Foodbank. This is a very worth-
while charity supporting many families in need in the local area, and we will be sending them all of the 
food items donated, as well as the proceeds from the Phase 3 Harvest Fair. 

While any (non perishable) food donations are welcome, we have contacted the foodbank and they 
have given a list of specific items that they are urgently in need of. These are listed below, so if you 
would like to make a donation from this list it would be greatly appreciated. 

Urgently Need Items: 

Rice   Tinned vegetables   Sponge puddings   Powdered milk   Packet soup   Fruit squash                    
Cooking sauces    Long life juice    Instant mash    Noodles     Small (500g) packets of sugar                           

Ladies deodorant     Shaving foam    Washing up liquid 

We also need: Tinned meat   Tinned spaghetti   Chocolate   Treats   Biscuits 





Parking around Southfield Park Primary School 
While parking is considerably better in the car park by school, following the introduction of enforceable 
regulations, a number of parents have commented that some drivers are showing a lack of consideration on 
the surrounding residential roads. In particular, some cars are being parked partly on the pavement, leaving 
insufficient room for pedestrians and prams to move past them, forcing some people to take prams and 
children onto the road instead. This is obviously very dangerous for everyone concerned, and we ask that 
everyone makes the effort to be thoughtful when they park at drop off and pick up times. 

The Surrey County Council website states that: 

Pavements are meant for pedestrians and motor vehicles should not be parked on them as they can obstruct the 
passage for pedestrians, wheel chair users and mobility scooters, sometimes forcing them into the road. Police may 
issue a Fixed Penalty Notice if pedestrians / wheel chair users are prevented from moving freely. 
Pavements are also designed and constructed to take the weight of pedestrians, mobility scooters and wheel chairs. 
The weight of a car or goods vehicle can cause damage. This is particularly evident in illegal vehicle crossovers where 
residents gain access to their property by driving over a pavement that hasn't been lowered and re-enforced. 

Enforcement 
Where there are no waiting restrictions (i.e. yellow lines) on the road, enforcement can only be done by Surrey      
Police; we have no enforcement powers against pavement parking in uncontrolled roads. If there is a situation 
where pedestrians, pram or wheel chair users are being forced into a busy road as a result of inconsiderate parking, 
then it should be reported to Surrey Police, on the non-emergency phone number 101. 
 
Further information can be found at: 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/policies-plans-consultations/policies-and-plans/traffic-
policy-and-good-practice/parking-policies-and-good-practice/parking-on-footways-pavements 

School Dinners 
Chrissy looks carefully each time the menu changes to ensure that the meals are suitable for our children, 
as she knows what the children do, and don’t, like to eat. So, for the coming menu, which starts after the 
half term break, the following meals will replace what was given in the menu emailed to everyone recently: 

On ‘No Meat Monday’ the main meal will be: 

 Week 1: Vegan Nuggets, jacket wedges, vegetables 

 Week 2: Veggie burger in a high fibre bun with tomato sauce, country style diced potatoes,           
 vegetables 

 Week 3: Homemade deep pan cheese & tomato pizza, vegetables 

On Wednesday the roast will always be chicken 

On Friday Week 2, there will be fish fingers 

 

Changing meal pattern for after half 
term? 

Remember that if your child wants to change 
to or from school dinners, and / or their flexi 
pattern, you need to let the office know by 
Thursday next week (18th October): print off 
this page, write the information down or 
email the office on: 

 info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

The children can’t change their patterns on 
the first day back. 

 



 

Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

News 
Online Payment System - PTA-Events 

Our online payment system for Friends’ events is now up and running.  We know that many of you have 
already made use of it and we’ve had great feedback on how easy it was - and much more convenient 

(and environmentally friendly) than filling in paper forms and finding the right money! 

We’ve used it for the Quiz & Nibbles Nigh, and tickets for the Infant and Junior Hallowe’en Discos are 
now available on the site, with all selling fast.  To access our dedicated page, go to: 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark 
 

Hallowe’en Discos 

The ever popular Hallowe’en Discos will be on Friday, 19th October.  As usual, the Infant one is only for 
Y1 & Y2, as we have previously found the noise and spooky goings-on a little scary for many Reception 

children.  Tickets are £4 each and you can book on PTA-Events. 
 

Our Next Big Projects  

As well as revamping the school pond area, following our meeting with a sound engineer about getting 
new microphones in the hall, it has become apparent that the school would actually benefit from an 

updated entertainment system that will allow for new speakers and microphones.  The system hasn’t been 
fully updated since the school opened 15 years ago.   This will benefit every child in the school from 

Reception through to Year 6 and us grown ups at assemblies and shows.  We need to raise a whopping 
£6000 for this and I reckon with your help we will be able to achieve it. 

 

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Fri, 19th October Bags 4 School - to be collected Monday, 5th November.  Details to follow. 

Fri, 19th October Hallowe’en Discos - Infants 5.00 - 6.30 p.m., Juniors 6.45 - 8.15 p.m. 

Fri, 9th November Infant Cushion Club - 4.45 p.m. to 6.30 p.m. 

Sat, 1st December Christmas Fair - “Christmas Extravaganza” - 11.30 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. 

Fri, 25th January Junior Cushion Club - 4.45 p.m. to 6.30 p.m. 

Fri, 1st February Break the Rules Day - more details to follow. 

Fri, 1st March Family Barn Dance & BBQ - details to follow. 

Fri, 29th March Easter Discos - Infants 5.00 - 6.30 p.m., Juniors 6.45 - 8.15 p.m. 

Sat, 15th June Summer Fair - “15 Year Anniversary” - 12 midday to 3.00 p.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark


Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 15th Bring in changes to meal patterns,  

Bring in donations for Epsom & Ewell Foodbank by Friday 9am 

Tuesday 16th  

Wednesday 17th  

Thursday 18th Phase 1 (Reception & Y1) Harvest Assembly 9am Year 1 parents to watch 

2.30pm Reception parents to watch 

Phase 3 Harvest Fair, 3pm—3.45pm, Infant Playground 

Friday 19th Wear it Pink—everyone can wear a pink accessory to accompany their 
school uniform, donations welcome 

Phase 2 (Y2-Y3) Harvest Assembly, 9am, Y2 and Y3 parents to watch 

Goldsworthy Lillie-Ann Sweeney Lowry Molly Georgiades 

Faraday Ashton Jones Nightingale Max Peng 

Redgrave Sofia Pissa Holmes Oscar Lawson 

Darwin Evie Chell Newton William Foulger 

Victoria Eliza Smith Shakespeare Jessica Hamilton 

Churchill Keeley Lynch Attenborough Nelson Amoako 

    Bright Sparks 

Can you help? 
Unfortunately, one of our volunteer librarians is leaving at half term to return to work 
and so we are now looking for a replacement.  
Are you able to help on a Tuesday afternoon between 1.30-3pm changing books with       
children in the Juniors. It would be lovely to find a volunteer so every child in the 
school can still have the option to visit the library every week. If you are unfamiliar with 
the library system or do not have a current DBS with the school, we can train you up 
and you can apply for the DBS simply by asking the school office for the relevant              
paperwork.  
Please do contact us on 07958729684 or pop in to the office if you are able to help.  
 
Kind regards  
The Library Team  








